
 
 

NEVADA COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
Board Agenda Memo 
 
 
MEETING DATE: August 20, 2024 
 
TO: Board of Supervisors 
 
FROM: Kathy Cahill  
 
SUBJECT: Resolution approving execution of a revenue Agreement with the Tulare 

Superintendent of Schools, a political subdivision of the State of California, 
doing business as the California Friday Night Live Partnership (CFNLP) 
pertaining to the Friday Night Live/Club Live Program in Nevada County 
in the maximum amount receivable of $9,000.00 for the term of July 1, 
2024 through June 30, 2025. 

RECOMMENDATION: Approve the attached Resolution. 

 

FUNDING: This is a revenue Agreement whereby the Tulare County Superintendent of Schools 

pays Nevada County. The contract is for a one-year term with a maximum amount of $9,000 per 

fiscal year for Nevada County Public Health Department (NCPHD) to implement California Friday 

Night Live Partnership (CFNLP) programs, including Friday Night Live and Club Live. The 

funding, along with Substance Use Block Grant (SUBG) primary prevention set-aside funding 

through the Department of Health Care Services (DHCS), supports NCPHD’s alcohol and other 

drug (AOD) prevention work. The funding is discretionary and comes from the state. The funding 

level is non-optional. CFNLP programs implemented in Nevada County are funded by this grant 

and other grants and do not require a General Fund expenditure. 

 

BACKGROUND: The Tulare County Superintendent of Schools, through its program the 

California Friday Night Live Partnership (CFNLP), wishes to enter into an agreement with Nevada 

County Public Health Department (NCPHD) for a maximum contract of $9,000 to support the 

implementation of Friday Night Live and Club Live programs in Nevada County. Nevada County 

has had CFNLP programs, including Friday Night Live, Club Live and Friday Night Live 

mentoring, for nearly 30 years. These programs increase protective factors for youth as part of 

NCPHD’s alcohol and other drug prevention work in Nevada County. In previous years, funding 

for the implementation of CFNLP programs came through the Department of Health Care Services 

as part of the county’s SUBG grant. This is the second year the state is funding the program through 

direct grants from the Tulare County Superintendent of Schools. 

 

It is recommended that the Board of Supervisors approves this Agreement to support alcohol and 

other drug prevention programming for youth in Nevada County.  

 

 

Item Initiated and Approved by:   Kathy Cahill, MPH, Director of Public Health  


